
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: May 12, 2022
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative, David Faye and Bob Arledge, Georgetown residents. 
MINUTES: 
Sharon Trabona moved and David Polito seconded acceptance of the minutes, as corrected prior to the meeting. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
As of the end of April 2022, $61,632.56 (69.3%) has been expended for hauling and tipping. Ole Jaeger noted that the $61,632 is not the correct amount, but no new invoices from the City of Bath or Craig Rogers have been received. $54,381.05 (83.5%) has been expended for salaries. $135,575.10 (73.8%) of the total budget has been paid out. Jim Coombs purchased padlocks for less than $50. 
OPERATIONS:

Jim reported that the post of the gate to the TS had broken. Jim and staff have “jerry-rigged” a temporary solution. Dave explained that a permanent fix can be done with some welding. 
Jim said that the staff are “happy”.

Dave noted that the netting behind the bulky waste to prevent residents from throwing items to the metal pile needs repair. He said that repair is not expensive, but does require some logistics (needing a 32-foot ladder and sufficient staff).  The roof over the structure will need replacement in the near future. 
Bronwen Tudor noted that the Select Board made cuts to the Solid Waste Management budget: the solid waste disposal (hauling and tipping) was reduced from $95,000 to $90,000, the attendant line item was reduced to $66,000, and the capital reserve fund contribution reduced to $0. The new solid waste total budget is now at $186,636. She said that a new position, Finance Director, will work with the Solid Waste Committee (SWC) to develop a 5-year comprehensive capital investment plan. 
Alison noted that the deadline for the annual DEP solid waste report was April 30, 2022. Alison thinks that the DEP has not sent the form to Georgetown. Alison will follow-up on getting the form and completing the report. 
Ed Skillins has not removed the old porta-potty and Ideal has not brought a new one to the TS. Dave will follow up on this.
OTHER:

Alison represented Georgetown at the Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) Collection in Bath on May 7, 2022. Twenty-nine Georgetown residents disposed of 62 units of HHW. Seven units that had been left improperly at the Transfer Station (TS) were part of the 62 units.   
David Faye and Bob Arledge are members of the Energy Working Group, which is considering changes to the energy sources for the town buildings. Alison has researched the possibility of installing solar panels at the TS. The DEP is the agency to approve any changes to the TS, such as putting solar panels or another structure at the old landfill site. If the Town decides to move forward with the idea, there is an application and process that the Town would need to complete. The old landfill was not configured as some other landfills (it has no cells). Instead the landfill was covered/capped with 6-inches of topsoil over of 10 inches glacial till over 6 inches of burrow. Then there is vegetation to hold the soil in place and must be mowed annually. The configuration is supposed to make rainwater not go through the contaminated soil, but around it. There are challenges for the Town for installation of any structure, such as solar panels, on the old landfill. Age of the landfill and the cap have to be considered. Currently, the age of the capped landfill is approaching 30 years. (It was capped in 1994). The life span of solar arrays is 25-30 years. 
Sharon asked whether the solar array would be in the shoreland zone. Bob Arledge said he would prefer that the solar ordinance not preclude the placing of solar array in the shoreland zone. The old landfill is not within the 75-foot buffer from the shoreland, but is within the 250-foot shoreland area. Sharon noted that the cap over the landfill was to be mowed, but no other changes made to it. Bob Arledge explained that there may be some additional barrier that would have to be placed over the landfill. He understands that the DEP engineers would have to make that determination.  The Energy Working Group has not done any study, but this committee did not want the ordinance to prevent placement of the solar array within the shoreland zone. 
Dave Polito asked what the ordinance issues were for the committee. Bob Arledge said the primary issue is preventing putting any solar farm in the shoreland zone. Dave Polito asked whether the town solar ordinance would be different from the state ordinance. Bob Arledge has not read anything so far that suggests that there is likely to be a conflict between the state and town ordinance. Alison noted that starting with a strong ordinance is a good idea. She said given the amount of time needed to do the study and complete the application process should provide sufficient time to amend the ordinance, if necessary.  Dave Polito agreed with Bob Arledge that expending monies to complete a study that would be precluded by a town ordinance would not be appropriate. Alison’s research on this topic said that the cost is often a precluding factor in placing solar arrays on old, capped landfills. Bronwen said that the DEP will explain what is needed to make the old landfill viable for a solar array on top of it. Alison noted that the old landfill is about 1.7 acres, but the town-owned land where the TS is located is 30 acres. She suggested there are more cost-effective options and locations for solar arrays within those 30 acres. She agrees with Bronwen that it is a bad idea to weaken the solar ordinance by creating an exception within the shoreland zone. Better to make a specific exception if needed.  
Alison summarized that the DEP is the decision maker and should start with that agency. The SWC can inform the DEP that the Town may consider putting a solar array on the landfill in the future and whether that might be allowable. 

NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, June 9, 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

Sharon moved and Ole seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


